Town of Sutton Sewer Commission Meeting

February 10, 2016

Members Present: Neal Crites

Larry Wiersma
Carl Licopoli
Donald Obuchowski
Amanda Perreault

The meeting was opened at 4:00 P.M. by Neal Crites.

The first order of business is approval of minutes from February, 10 2016. Larry Wiersma made a motion, Carl seconded. Motion passed 3-0.

The next order of business: Open Forum.

- Resident Jeffrey Yates from 55 Partridge Hill Road came forward looking for an abatement on his Sewer Bill.
- He would like to see an abatement on his bill for which the water used was for irrigation.
- The board will discuss Mr. Yates request at the next meeting.

The next order of business: Abatement.

• An abatement was issued by Sewer Commissioners.

The next order of business: Update on Wal-Mart (Northbridge).

• The Sutton Town Administrator is working with the Town of Northbridge on the Inter-Municipal agreement.

The next order of business: Carl's update on the Exploratory Committee.

- The Exploratory Committee met on February 3rd, 2016.
- The Committee is looking for various options.
- The committee needs to get together and have a discussion on the sewer extension for the center of Sutton.

The next order of business: Town of Millbury.

- The Sutton Sewer Commissioners are concerned about the rising cost to the Town of Millbury.
- Neal made a motion to invite the DPW Director of Millbury to come to a meeting to discuss the future cost. Motion passed 3-0.

The next order of business: New Business.

• There are no new connection fees.

The next order of business: Old Business.

- The next meeting will be held on Wednesday March 9, 2016.
- The next meeting the Commissioners will discuss the Town of Millbury and Jeffrey Yates request.

Neal moved to adjourn. Larry seconded the motion. The meeting adjourned at 5:08P.M.

Carl Licopol